
Finding ofNo New Significant lmpacts

The Minerals Management Service (MMS) has prepared an Envjronmental Assessment (EA) for
proposed I-ease Sale 202 in the Beaufort Sea planning Area of the Outer Continental Shelf
(OCS). During February 2003, the MMS filed with the U.S. Environmental protection Agencv a
multiple-sale Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) assessing the effects of Lease Sale 2-02 a;d
two other Beaufort Sea lease sales in the 2002-2007 OCS Leasing program-kase Sales lg6
and 195. This EA tiers from the multiple-sale EIS and the Lease Sale 195 EA, and incorporates
much of the information by reference. It also reexamines thc potentialenvironmentaleffects of
the Proposed Action and altematives, based on new information regarding potential impacts or
rssues that were not available at the time the final EIS was prepared.

All of the infomation and analysis presented in the multiple-sale EIS was reviewed by MMS.
Several topics were determined to have new information requiring a re-evaluation of the
environmental impact analysis: subsistence and sociocultural systems, marine und coastal birds.
local water quality, bowhead whales, polar bears, other resourccs, and the cumularive cffect of
climate change. Thc new information is summanzed in the EA. The EA ulso analyzes whether
this new information indicates that thcre are l ikely to be significant new impacts that wcre not
addressed in the multiple-sale EIS. The EA con{ludcs lh0t lhe l i lel ihood oi one or more ltrse
oil spil ls occurring und contacting a land segment is sli l l  vcry low (e.g., less than 2 lercent
within 60 days). Dueprimarilytoincreasedconcentralionsofpolurbcdrsonpansofthecoast,
lhe relative oil-spil l  r isk to the populution has increased since preparation ofthe multiple-sale
EIS. Thc cxisting MMS opcrating regulations, the slandlrd mitigating measures, and the
lbllowing ncw Information to lrssees (lTL's), described lully in EA Seclion l l l .C.2, would
moderatc thc sDill risk to bcars:

Proposed New lnformation 10 Lessees for prolection of polur bc.trs, entitlcd planning for
Protcction of Polar Bears. lt states in pan that lessees itre advised 1() consult with the U.S.
Fish and Wildlife Service (FWS) and Iocal Narive communities while planning rheir
aclivit ics and before submission of their Oil Spil l Conlingency plans.

Revisions to Standard Information to kssee Clalrscs:

Standard ITLNo.4, entit led Bird and Marine Mammtl Protection. The revision in oan
adds polar bears to the list of species that have been proposed tbr listing under the
Endangered Species Act.

Standard ITL No. I l, entirled Sensirive Areas ro Be Considered in rhe Oil Spil l
Contingency Plans (OSCP). The revision explains in part that coastal aggregations of
polar bears during the open water/broken jce period are particularly vulnerable to the
effecls of an oil spill, which lessees must account for in their OSCps.

No new significant impact was identified for the proposed lease sale that was not already
assessed in the multiple-sale final EIS. Therefore, MMS has determined that a supplemental EIS
1() the multiple-sale EIS is not required and is issuing this Finding of No New Significant
Impacts.
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